From:

Sent: Thursday, 10 March 2022 10:04 PM

**To:** Community Support and Services Committee

**Subject:** Extension of State of Emergency

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Flagged

Categories: Submission

Dear Committee Secretary,

My husband & I do not support the Bill or the extension of the State of Emergency.

The TGA figures show total number of deaths in the whole of Australia for the past two years, purely from Covid was 83 & the majority of those were elderly. This does not constitute an emergency!!! Thousands die from Pneumonia/Cold & Flu every year prior to Covid and we have never entered a state of emergency for these!!

The Government has been abusing their powers for far too long and ignoring our democratic rights in society. This negatively affects all of Australians and should not be passed.

Please make our concerns known as a matter or urgency!

Thanking you!

Kind regards

Lucas & Karen Plath

Sent from my Galaxy